La Selva to get look at plan for a new city

A proposal to form a new city along San Andreas Road in the La Selva Beach area will be discussed at the Jan. 15 quarterly meeting of the La Selva Beach Improvement Association.

Clovis Stricklin, La Selva resident and real estate man, will be featured speaker, association directors decided last night. Stricklin is a former director

He and an informal committee of 15 to 20 persons "fed up with county government" have been meeting to consider how they might incorporate the area between the freeway and bay along San Andreas Road as a city. The group is not part of the improvement association.

Association members will also review the budget for the new year. Discussion of plans for bicentennial activities in La Selva had been anticipated for the quarterly meeting,

but director Sue O'Neill, who had been initiating the project, has been ill and the matter may not appear on the agenda.

Directors last night decided that they should obtain the services of a lawyer to help file a formal complaint with the PUC concerning the use of a 688-prefix in La Selva. The association has been trying for more than a year to have La Selva included in the Aptos, 688-exchange area, which would provide toll free calls to both Watsonville and Santa Cruz.